HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building 
2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, April 26, 2011

5:30pm

In attendance were:
Michael Henry, Al Davis, Craig Supplee, Julie Eck, Lynn Moore, John Collison, Jep Seman, C Brantigan, G Mazingo, G Branch, Rich Morris, B Vanderlan, P Benington, G Sibley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as written.

Guidelines and standards for the old Children's Hospital parking structure 

San Rafael and St. Joseph Hospital of have reached an understanding concerning the guidelines and standards pertaining to the old parking structure.
St. Joseph Hospital Update:

An ambitious construction schedule was presented outlining for the group giving the expected progress over the next several months. Similar updates will be provided at each monthly meeting.

Screening on 18th Ave. will be provided for the condominiums on the south side of 18th Ave. at Downing. This screening will feature paintings by the Rocky Mountain College of Art and design students.

The city forester is looking into transplanting excess trees from the St. Joseph's redevelopment into the park system.

The recommendation was made that the twin towers the fully documented historically and architecturally before they are demolished.

At the last meeting representatives from St. Joseph Hospital agreed to model the effect that CMX 8 zoning would have on the townhouses facing 18th Ave., west of Lafayette St. This has not been done. Contact has not been had with the Homeowners Association of that building as was promised at the last meeting. There was some discussion concerning whose responsibility it was to be current on planed zoning. Representatives from St. Joseph's Hospital will be in touch with the Homeowners Association hopefully before the next meeting.

By consensus the Forum agrees to support the St. Joseph Hospital GDP, the application for variance from the view plane ordinance, and the requested rezoning required for the project. The Chairman is instructed to send a letter to that effect to the Planning Board.It is also the consensus that the Forum needs to take no action concerning non-historic designation of the twin towers. A
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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